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An Active Learning Trust Academy 

Isle of Ely Primary School
Learning, Growing, Achieving Together

LOCAL GOVERNING BODY MINUTES OF MEETING

Tuesday 11th July 2023
	Present:




Mandy Marsh (Chair)
Matt Rooke
Michael Corley

Graham Biss (until 6.45pm)
Yvonne Skillern

Bryony Surtees (Head Teacher)

Natalie Godfrey (Deputy Head Teacher)

Christine Mead (Assistant Head Teacher)

Liz Wright (Clerk)

	Apologies:
Richard Whymark

David Monk


	


	Item
	Agenda Item
	Action

	1.0
1.1
	Apologies for absence
The apologies above were accepted.
	 

	2.0

2.1
	Pecuniary and other interests 

There were none for this meeting.  
	

	3.0

3.1
	Chair’s Actions

MM approved the year 4 and year 6 residential trips.
	

	4.0
4.1
	Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 23rd May 2023
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.  
	

	
	Matters arising:
	

	4.2
	· The RACE training for governors was cancelled.
	

	5.0
	SEND offer – Christine Mead
	

	5.1
	CM talked through the new SEND offer; which outlines how the school will meet the needs of children with SEND, and that this does not always mean the provision of a 121 adult, unless this is specified in the EHCP.
	

	5.2
	This led into a discussed about setting up Beetle class again in school.  In 21/22 we ran Beetle class for children needing individual provision, and we are in the position again where we have 5 KS1 children needing this approach.

A class teacher plus 3 LSA’s will work in Beetle class in the mornings, following the teach approach for children with autism working on individual targets and teaching independence.  In the afternoons, the children will be re-integrated into their usual class with individual provision.  The mainstream teacher will continue to plan the curriculum but it will be delivered in Beetle class.

This approach is a good use of our resources, and will assist with transition.  It is based around the EEF guidance and research on a ‘team around the family’ approach rather than 121, unless there is a physical or safety need.
	

	5.3
	In KS2, the SEND approach is generalised LSA support in the mornings, with targeted interventions in the afternoons.
	

	5.4
	YS commented that this was in line with the special school approach, where it is rare for a child to have a 121 adult.
	

	5.5
	YS asked how lost learning will be accounted for during the intervention times.  CM will timetable interventions to minimise lost learning, and interventions will set a baseline, which will be used to inform progress made and feed into the APDR cycle.
	

	5.6
	MC asked if there had been feedback from parents.  CM said that feedback was positive, as we are aiming for a unique offer, working with highfields Littleport and Ely to be flexible and tailored to the child.
	

	5.7
	GB asked whether the provision impacted on the budget.  BS & LW explained that this was a cost effective solution as fewer adults were needed.
	

	5.8
	MC asked if the provision was just for children with EHCP, and how many children were in Beetle class?  CM explained that we don’t cap learning and all children still benefited from quality first teaching in class.  Beetle class will be run by 1 qualified teacher plus 3 LSA’s and there will be 5 children.  The class has its own access to toilets and an outdoor area.
	

	5.9
	MC asked if the attendance policy had any impact on SEND children.  BS replied that attendance for SEND children was high.
	

	6.0
	Head Teacher’s report
	

	6.1
	The report was circulated in advance of the meeting.
	

	6.2
	Current attendance is 96.6%, national is around 94%.
	

	6.3
	MC asked what was working well with regard to attendance?  BS replied that we have a consistent, tough approach, and we are clear on the messages regarding attendance.  Next year, we will continue to track attendance weekly, and we have a Thrive morning club to support children transitioning into school.
	

	6.4
	BS gave a verbal safeguarding update.  As we approach the school holidays, we see an increase in cases as children see school as a safe place.  We continue to hold fortnightly supervision meetings will all DSL’s.  We currently have 1 case at S17 Social Care involvement.
	

	6.5
	The Trust had commissioned a safeguarding review, which was carried out today.
	

	6.6
	BS has audited the SCR, and MM has signed this off.
	

	6.7
	KS2 SATS results – 

Age related expectations

Greater depth

National %

Isle of Ely %

Reading

73

78
40
SPAG

71

82
22
Maths

73

78
25
RWM

59

67
13
Writing (teacher assessments)

73
20
3 children were 1 or 2 marks off in Reading

2 children were 1 or 2 marks off in Maths


	

	6.8
	KS1 Data is as per Head’s report.  There is no national data to compare.
	

	6.9
	Phonics data was 88% (76% national for last year)
	

	6.10
	MM asked why the KS1 data was below that predicted.  BS replied that Y1 had focussed on phonics, but there was also a need to focus on fluency and comprehension.  This cohort had been impacted by Covid and had significant emotional needs. 
	

	6.11
	Other questions regarding Head Teacher’s report;
MM asked how an LSA had become a class teacher.  BS replied that she was a qualified teacher, but employed previously as an LSA.

MM asked if the reasoning and problem-solving trial in Y4 will be rolled out across other year groups, and how the impact of this was monitored?  BS stated the impact had been massive and it would be rolled out from Reception onwards from next year.
MM commented that it was fabulous to see the work in the RACE charter mark described as ‘innovative’ and ‘breathtaking’ and asked how the Trust were supporting and how we were planning to monitor the impact?  BS replied that this initiative was being school-led, rather than Trust, and remains a high priority for the school.

MC asked what had happened with the recent asthma cases in school?  BS said this was due to high grass pollen, and our grounds maintenance contractor had confirmed there were no poisonous plants causing an issue.
	

	7.0
	Policy Review
	

	7.1
	Attenance Policy – This policy was ratified.

First Aid Policy – This was postponed from the last meeting, and now ratified.
Mobile Phones Policy – This policy was ratified.
Lettings Policy (review of charges – No change to charges at this time, the review to be moved to March 24, to allow a term’s notice of any increases to our hirers.
	

	8.0
	Any other business
	

	8.1
	The first inset day will be Friday 1st September, governors are invited to join us for the Safeguarding training and lunch.
	

	8.2
	The LGB asked that their congratulations be passed on to the staff for the great KS2 results.
	

	9.0

9.1
	Items for future agendas

· SDP/SEF for 2023/24

· Governor visit windows
· Skills audit analysis
· Dates for governing body meetings for 2023/24
	

	10.0
	Date of the next meeting
	

	10.1
	The date for the next meeting will be Tuesday 17th October 2023. 
	


The meeting closed at 1910
Green – Governor questions/comments
Red - actions
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